
 

 

TO:   MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 

 

FROM:  DIANNE HOWARD, ZONING ADMINISTRATOR 

 

SUBJECT:  Set a Public Hearing for Annexation 

 

MEETING DATE: Tuesday, June 21, 2022 

 

BACKGROUND 

 

There has been a request for annexation by Aaron Smith of Greensmith Builders, supported by 

property owner, Josie Hayes.  This property is currently in Cannon Falls Section 7, Township 12, 

R 017, PID #28.007.0100. 

 

The request for annexation is for approximately 44 acres.  The proposed use will be R-3 Medium 

Density Residential District single family homes. 

 

The following exhibits are enclosed to further describe the proposal: 

 

1. Development Application 

2. Preliminary Concept Plan 

3. Survey by Johnson and Scofield, Inc. 

4. Split approval by County Zoning Administrator 

5. R-3 informational sheet 

 

Planning Commission unanimously approved recommendation to the City of Cannon Falls to set 

a hearing for annexation. 

 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS 

 

I respectfully request a motion approving Resolution 2635 Proposed Annexation of Property 

Owned by Josie Hayes of PID 28.007.0100 and Currently Located in Cannon Falls Township 

into the City of Cannon Falls.  

 

 

REQUESTED COUCIL ACTION 

 

I respectfully request a motion approving Resolution 2635 Proposed Annexation of Property 

Owned by Josie Hayes of PID 28.007.0100 and Currently Located in Cannon Falls Township 

into the City of Cannon Falls.  























CITY OF CANNON FALLS 

GOODHUE COUNTY, MINNESOTA 

 

RESOLUTION NUMBER 2635 

 

PROPOSED ANNEXATION OF PROPERTY OWNED BY JOSIE HAYES OWNER OF 

PID 28.007.0100 AND CURRENTLY LOCATED IN CANNON FALLS TOWNSHIP 

INTO THE CITY OF CANNON FALLS 

 

 

 WHEREAS, Josie Hayes (owner) and Aaron Smith of Greensmith Builders has made 

application for a partial annexation of PID# 28.007.0100 (43.86 more or less acres), currently 

located in Cannon Falls Township and is further proposing that it be zoned R-3 Medium Density 

Residential District upon completion of annexation; and 

 

 WHEREAS, the Planning Commission reviewed the Annexation Application on June 13, 

2022 at their regularly scheduled meeting; and 

 

 WHEREAS, the Planning Commission finds the granting of the proposed annexation and 

zoning classification recommendation reasonable and in conformance with the City of Cannon 

Falls Comprehensive Plan.  

 

 WHEREAS, The Cannon Falls Planning Commission hereby recommends to the Cannon 

Falls City Council that the application for a proposed annexation and zoning classification 

recommendation be moved forward to the City Council. 

 

NOW THEREFORE LET IT BE RESOLVED BY THE CITY OF CANNON FALLS, 

GOODHUE COUNTY, MINNESOTA, that a public hearing be set by the City Council to take 

input on the proposed annexation of 43.86 acres owned by Josie Hayes on August 2, 2022 at 

6:30 p.m. 

 

ADOPTED by the City Council of Cannon Falls this 21st day of June, 2022. 

 

 

       CITY OF CANNON FALLS 

 

       ____________________________________ 

       John O. Althoff, Mayor 

 

ATTEST:________________________________ 

                 Neil L. Jensen, City Administrator 


